Shrewsbury Youth Hockey

Board of Directors Meeting

Tuesday January 8th, 2013 - 7:00 PM

Board Members:  Lee Mancini, Chris Shuler, Ray Charest, Phil Juaire, John Umile, Kevin Nemsick, Harry Gaston, Scott MacCausland, Mike Pederson, and Kevin O’Brien, Callan McInally Steve Forget, and Kevin Lynch
Present: (12) Lee Mancini, Chris Shuler, Callan McInally , Ray Charest, Phil Juaire, John Umile, Harry Gaston, Mike Pederson, Kevin Lynch, Kevin Nemsick, Kevin O’Brien, and Steve Forget
Absent: (1) Scott MacCausland
Meeting called to order at 7:05pm by Phil Juaire, seconded by Lee Mancini
Old Business: Phil presented that we collected over $500 for donation to Hurricane Sandy, the board has agreed to match the first $500 so we will be contributing over $1000 to families affected by Hurricane Sandy.  We will be donating the money as $10 gift certificates to Home Depot to families.
Recording Secretary:  Minutes approved by Phil Juaire and seconded by Harry Gaston
Treasury:  Ray presented the treasury report as of 12/8/2012.  We are still owed money for Mite, Squirt, PeeWee and Bantam players.  Midget registration just closed and we still need to collect money from them.  Phil Juaire approved the report and Lee Mancini seconded
Co-Op with PeeWees and Bantams:  Callan reported that things are going very well with the merger of the two organizations.

Website:   Chris has nothing new to report

Tryouts/Placements:  Harry represented the tryout process in detail.  There was a long discussion about the We agreed that 5% forced ranking, 20% coaches evaluation, and 75% independent evaluation.  Board approved to move forward with the tryout plan.
AYHL:  Ray reported that there is a big meeting with North Star to discuss the future of the league next week which will be important in discussing the future of the league.

Middle School Update:  Phil reported that it is going OK.  If we were to do again he would recommend entering one of our existing PeeWee teams, because it is difficult to have the team improve and bond without any practices.

Scheduling:  Chris Shuler has nothing new to report.  It was discussed about the Co-Op scheduling for PeeWee and Bantams
House League: Harry had no new updates on the House League.  They will be going to a Sharks game.  Chris Shuler is going to get ice time for tryout prep.  Kevin O’Brien discussed about going to Crown Trophy to get trophies for the House League kids.  Kevin Nemsick reported that the t-shirts have come in for the House league kids as well.
Coaches:  Jon Umile has no coaching updates.  

Fundraising:  Kevin Lynch states that we had 69% participation rate from this year’s mite, squirt, peewee, and bantam teams.  The profit was $3150 for this year.  Last year we had included tickets for House League and this year we did not.  Kevin Lynch presented the Winter Classic Fundraiser – discussed what would be options for raffles at the event.  We will create a way for members to sign up online and pay by credit card – the cost will be $50 per couple.  Discussed promoting the event for House League and for all the teams.

Sponsorship:  Kevin Nemsick had nothing to present
Merchandising/Equipment:  Kevin Nemsick said the final thing is paying for the t-shirts for House League and getting the invoice to Ray.  Harry will contact Crown Trophy in Northborough about trophies for House League.
Learn to Skate:  Steve Forget stated that the numbers are down significantly from last year.  We discussed what to do in the future for the Learn to Skate Program.  
Tournaments:  Michael had nothing to present
Skills:  Scott MacCausland was not present.  Discussed again contacting Puck Masters about the evaluation and tryout process.
USA/MA Hockey:  Kevin O’Brien had nothing new to report.
Midgets:  Nothing new to report.
New Business: Harry brought up the idea of a coaches game – possibly on a Saturday on Easter weekend.  And the possibility of doing the sportsmanship awards at the end of the year.

Next meeting:  
There will be an EGM meeting on Wednesday – St. Mary’s January 23rd, 7:30
The next board meeting was not decided upon at this time.

Meeting adjourned at 9:17 PM by Phil Juaire, seconded by Lee Mancini
